McCOLLS IS CLOSING
It has been confirmed that McColls will cease trading in November, and as a result of this, the Maiden Erlegh Post Office will also close. 
We are very much aware of the impact that the Post Office closure will have on residents and MERA has contacted the owner of the property, the Post Office and local councillors to see what can be done about maintaining the service.
We understand from the Property Agents acting for the owners of McColls that a new tenant has been found and we have requested that they alert the prospective new incumbents to the desirability of having the Post Office on their premises which will also serve to increase footfall into the shop.
MERA has also alerted the Post Office and requested that they approach the new tenants to see what can be done to preserve the service in Maiden Erlegh.
[bookmark: _GoBack]In the meantime, alternative services are available in Maiden Place and in the Asda arcade in Lower Earley.
  
